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Market Drayton Town Council

Minutes of a meeting of the Services and Facilities Committee of Market Drayton Town Council held on 8 February 2018 at 7.30 pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Frogmore Road, Market Drayton.

PRESENT: Councillors:  R. Aldcroft (Chairman), J. Cadwallader, D. Edmunds, M. Erwin, S. Glover, J. Gough, R. Smith and M. Whittle.
Also Present: 1 member of the public.

Clerk:

Town Clerk and Assistant Clerk.
1. APOLOGIES
Apologies were received and accepted from Councillor J. Beckett, T. Beckett, R. Gould and I. Nellins. 
2. DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS


There were no pecuniary interests were declared.
3. MINUTES
Councillor Smith proposed, Councillor Cadwallader seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To adopt the minutes of a Services and Facilities Committee meeting held on 30 November 2017 with the alteration to a spelling mistake in item 3.
Councillor Glover proposed, Councillor Smith seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To adopt the minutes of an Extraordinary Services and Facilities Committee meeting held on 11 January 2018. 
4. PUBLIC SESSION

No members of the public had expressed a wish to speak at the meeting.

5. CHRISTMAS LIGHTS EVENT

Councillor Smith proposed, Councillor Glover seconded and it was RESOLVED:

For the Christmas Lights Switch on Event to be held on Saturday 17 November 2018.

6. UPDATE ON PROJECTS

The Chairman said he has drawn up a report which members have all had and to consider.

1. Skateboard Park

The Chairman said a request was made at the last town meeting to put fencing along the one side of the park by the car park to illuminate skaters going into the carpark. He suggested Town Council should monitor this area for twelve months before a decision was made; the reason for this is the area needs to have access for the grass to be cut and a better solution may be to plant shrubs across the one side.

Councillor Erwin asked if there are any plans to put a picnic bench in the area.

The Clerk said this could be considered in the next meeting.

Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Whittle seconded and it was RSOLVED:

To monitor the Skateboard Park for twelve months before a decision on a fence is made.

2. Newport Road Toilets

The Chairman said he would like to see these toilets re-opened for the summer months and suggested introducing a fee to use them to help stop the vandalism.
Councillor Whittle said the roll out of charging a small fee of 20p to use these facilities is a good way to help reduce the vandalism and thought Towers Lawn toilets should be considered in the future.
Councillor Smith questioned if the damage over the last 12-18 months have been to such an extent is it viable to keep spending on them and can it be justified if they are not sufficiently used.

The Clerk said the facilities are very well used by passer byes, people visiting the town unparticular on a market day and dog walkers.

Councillor Cadwallader said he knows the ramblers meeting point is at this site.

The Chairman said the toilets could become an asset especially when the public event weekend is on in May.

The Clerk said the toilets have never been refurbished; they could stay as they are and have the ceramics replaced or they could replace with stainless steel but made members aware that the floor is concrete so if they are moved the flooring will also need to be replaced. She also said there are water tanks in the loft space so if one toilet gets vandalized she has to close both of them because the water supply needs to be shut off.

Councillor Edmunds asked how much this year has been spent on the toilets.

The Clerk said £7,000 to include a new tiled roof and having the two side walls taken down.

Councillor Whittle suggested the money from the charge of using the facility should be kept separately and put back into the upkeep of them.

Councillor Cadwallader said the public needs to be made aware that the public toilets are going to have an introduction of a 20p charge because of the vandalism that keeps occurring.

The Chairman said we will get a price on the refurbish cost to include stainless steel toilets and sinks and report back at the next meeting.
3. Public Toilets at the Town Hall
The Clerk said there has been a delay on the bespoke doors for the toilets but has been told they should be fitted nest week and should be completed by the end of February.

The Chairman said a press release should go into the local paper informing people of the opening and that there will be a 20p charge to use the facility.

All members agreed.

4. Council Assets

The Chairman said he along with the Vice Chairman will visit all Town Councils assets so that they can put together a three year maintenance plan and will present their findings at the next committee meeting for discussion.
5. The Zone

The Chairman said the retrospective planning application for the building has now been submitted to Shropshire Council and the utilities supplies are being put in as we speak. 
He said residents in the area have been asking questions about what the building is all about; the Steering Group have resolved for a detailed information leaflet to be distributed to each house on the Fairfield’s Estate and the surrounding housing estate which has now been done.

The provisional opening date of The Zone is 14 April 2018.

Councillor Whittle said the area between the private house boundary and fence is overgrown and needs attending.

The Clerk said this is cut throughout the summer months, there are shrubs planted in the area but it is left to grow a little for a wildlife area.

6. Defibrillators

The Chairman said both defibrillators have been externally fitted to the Town Hall and Towers Lawn public toilets and the access codes have been generated with ambulance control for them to be used.
The Chairman suggested giving members a demonstration of how the unit works in the near future.
7. Park Equipment Report

The Clerk said the spring on the seesaw at Chancel Drive Park has broken; the engineer is coming out early next week to replace it.  The basket swing on Buntingsdale Park has been replaced along with the basket joint.  Both jobs were very expensive.

The Chairman said Town Council look after eleven parks and thought the maintenance costs needs to be factored in. 

Councillor Whittle asked if members tablets have been organized and has the recording device to record all meetings has been purchase.
The Clerk said she will look into ordering tablets and look into the decision of the recording device next week.
7. INFORMATION

The Clerk said the current contractor Town Council use for the floral displays has now retired; the Assistant Clerk is now in the process of requesting quotes from other suppliers.

Councillor Erwin said Newport use Bloomsbury Nurseries and suggested asking them for a quote.
The Clerk said she would contact them.
8. WAR MEMORIAL

The Chairman said Town Council have had a request from a member of public to mount their ceramic poppy from the Tower of London display onto the War Memorial. 
He welcomed member’s thoughts.
Councillor Erwin said he thought an eighteen inch poppy may look a little lost on a twelve foot monument and suggested mounting it somehow on the back wall.
Councillor Whittle suggested looking into purchasing straps to keep wreaths in place; he said he has seen other memorials with them and thought Town Council should do the same to keep them tidy and in place.
The Chairman said he was concerned with where the poppy is located, how it would be protected and thought discussions with The Royal British Legion should be made to discuss further.

The Clerk said she thought she should discuss further with the stone mason on where it would possibly be sited and carried out.
Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Whittle seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To defer this item to the next Services and Facilities Committee meeting so that discussions with the Stone Mason and The Royal British Legion can take place to get more information for members to consider.
The meeting concluded at 8.10 pm.
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